PALMER'S COVE YACHT CLUB

Witches' Brew

1982 OFFICERS Commodore OMER GAUTHIER Vice Commodore Rear Commodore DAVID A. BARNES WAYNE ANDREWS JOHN GAGNON WILLIAM DUFFY Treasurer

DIRECTORS

EVERETT McGRANE LOUIS LeBLANC PAUL FRA
(Membership Meetings Held Second Friday Of Each Month)

BOB LEVESQUE PAUL FRASER

COMMODORE'S REPORT

The time has come for you to elect your club officers for 1983. Please come, and vote for your choice. 8:00 P.M. on December 10, 1982. Voting time is from 12:00 noon to

Thank you, COMMODORE Pete Gauthier

VICE COMMODORE'S REPORT

As this is to be the last bulletin to be sent out for the 1982 season, I want to thank all the members, and my friends who helped make my year as Vice Commodore a happy and successful one. Also I what to wish each and every member a very happy and safe Holiday Season.

> Thank you, VICE COMMODORE Dave Barnes

REAR COMMODORE'S REPORT

Children's Christmas Party Sunday December 19, 1982 2:00 PM.
Santa Claus with all his helper plus Tom Julio the Fabulous Magician!!!
Sign up list at the bar Ages 1 - 10 Years.

P.C.Y.C annual New Year's Eve Party, Friday December 31, 1982 at 8:00 PM Baked Stuffed Shrimp, or Sirloin Steak, Salad Bar, Steak Fries, Vegetable Cole Slaw, rolls & butter, Ham & Egg Breakfast. Open Bar \$50.00 per couple. Tickets will be available at the December membership meeting

Thank you, Rear COMMODORE'S Wayne Andrews

SECRETARY'S REPORT

To all members, 1983 Bills will be going out shortly. So that there is no confusion on work assessments, if you worked your assement hours please return your card with your remittance, and deduct it from your bill. Life Member Assessment: Should there be any problem financialy with payment, please see the board of directors.

Thank you, SECRETARY John Gagnon

WINDJAMMER'S REPORT

The awards Banquet was a huge success. This is culmination of the season where we recognized the seccess of our racing sailors. It also permits those of us that sail the opportunity to renew acquaintences, meet fellow sailors, and generally enjoy the companionship of people of like mind. This past year we had many goals to try to establish as a racing committee.

The formulation of rules, & regulations that would be applicable every year.

All racing boats would have a legimate handicap as established by a central committee for widespread arear of PHRF NG.

The establishment of a Salem fleet PHRF.

A racing series that would not inhibit those of us that preferred to race & crew or cruise.

Beat Jubliee We realize that many of these goals the one we didn't make wasn't from the lack of trying, but with the many dedicated sailors from the club I'm sure next year will be our year. Let's Keep Trying!!!' During the banquet I received an interesting message delivered in a most unusual way, with a Belly Gram for whoever was responsible, Thank You. WINDJAMMER'S REPORT (con't)

On tap for next year we promise to bring another exciting season, maybe a major race sponsored by P.C.Y.C. many things pending on this. We are host club this next year for the annual Jubliee P.C.Y.C. invitationalrace. Lets make this our winning year. As always we are open to new suggestions for the racing season, including new types of races. These must be submitted before we set up the racing schedule for the season and any club activities.

At this time I would like to thank everyone who helped make this season a hughe success. To the regatta Committee who put up many meeting's and long hours for the new rules & regulations, the power boaters that volunterred their crafts as committee boat, the people who served on the committee boats, and special thanks to Dick Denis and Betty Henderson who served on the Jubliee Race and also to Stu Gauss for volunterring the Starters Cannon. To the Officers and members that volunterred their help.

Thank you Stan Winchester, CHAIRMAN

TO THE PEOPLE ON MOORING'S Recently there has been a renewed interest in forming a launch service at P.C.Y.C.. All people interested please contact Terry Shugart, at the club or at 639-3099.

CRAFT FAIR REPORT
I would like to express my sincere Thanks to all who helped make the first
Craft Fair at our club such a resounding success. The Crafts people, those
who donated gifts for the raffle, and food for the baked goods table, to
the ticket sellers, to Ray Boucher who out did himself with the Fantastic
chowder, Dave Barnes who printed and donated all the flyers and posterboard
for the advertising, and especially the Buyers. I could go on and on but
prefer to say just Thank You. If anyone has any input, positive or
negative please feel free to passit on as we would like to repeat this
in the future.

Thank You

MONTREAL WEEKEND
A great weekend trip to Montreal Canada is being planned for the February Washington's Birthday weekend. The dates are Feb. 18-21. We will be staying at the Quality Inn for 4 days, 3 nights. The Hotel has in indoor pool, and we will try to have a brochure on the wall next to the black board. If you are interested plese sign your name and telephone# on the list. The price is \$129.00 per person. It includes bus trip the hotel, and luggage handling.

EDITOR'S NOTE

Just a small reminder who is running for Office for 1983.

COMMODORE - David Barnes, - Pete Gauthier

VICE COMMODORE - Wayne Andrews, unopposed

REAR COMMODORE - Robert LeBlanc, - Joseph Roderick

SECRETARY - John Gagnon, unopposed - TREASURER - Bill Duffy unopposed

BOARD OF DIRECTORS - Everette MacGrane - Donald Ciaciuch - Richard Blanchard, Sr. - Leonard Callahan - Joseph Bova - Paul Fraser - Leo LeBlanc - Bernard Rynkowski - Jack Maher - Robert Levesque - and Normand LeBlanc.

So don't forget to come on down and vote for who you think is the man best suited for the job. December 10, 1982 12:00 noon to 8 P.M.

PALMER'S COVE YACHT CLUB
74 Leavitt Street
Salem, MA 01970





James E. Tanch 23 Pleasant Street Salem, Mass. 01970